

Committee Action Sheet - South Area Committee (SAC)

Date: 07/09/20

Updated on: 19/11/20

Minute reference: 20/10/SAC Open Forum

- Action:
 - Cherry Hinton City and County Councillors to contact Richard Ling (Team Leader, County Council) to compile a list of pedestrian crossings where the timings need to be changed.
 - Councillor Jones asked for examples from across the city to pass onto County Officers via SAC Chair and County Councillors.
 - Progress:
 - TBC.
-

Minute reference: 20/11/SAC Environmental Improvement Programme

- Action: John Richards to provide a summary paper of project costs and savings to date.
 - Progress:
 - Update 22/06/20 - Deferred in discussion with Democratic Services Manager when all 4 of the June Area Committee meetings were cancelled. Can be supplied upon request in future [ie December cycle]. Due to Covid 19 officers are currently focussed on recovery workload.
 - Councillors to confirm if report still required or not?
-

Minute reference: 20/17/SAC Minutes

- Action: Councillor McPherson to write to Councillor Baisley [Chair of County Council Highways and Transport Committee] to request cost information on the Dutch style roundabout. The officer presentation to SAC 09/03/20 said the costs were a matter of public record. The cost/benefit analysis could be made available upon request (except any commercially sensitive information).

<https://democracy.cambridge.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=122&MId=3717&Ver=4>

- Progress:
 - TBC.

.....

Minute reference: 20/20/SAC Policing and Safer Neighbourhoods

- Action: DS Mazur to include details about citywide cycle thefts in report to East Area Committee 17/09/20. Committee Manager to put link to report in 07/09/20 SAC minutes for reference.
- Progress:
 - Hyperlink
<https://democracy.cambridge.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=147&MId=3871&Ver=4>
 - Details in committee action sheet and will be included in minutes.

.....

Minute reference: 20/20/SAC Policing and Safer Neighbourhoods

- Action: DS Mazur and Dave Prinsep [SAC Lead Officer and Head of Property Services] to organize a meeting between councilors, police, local MP, landowners and other relevant stakeholders to find ways to address the continuing issue of anti-social behavior resulting from people trespassing onto 'Cambridge Lakes' land.
- Progress:
 - TBC.

.....

Minute reference: 20/22/SAC Update on s106 Items

- Action: Dave Prinsep to seek answers from Ian Ross [Community, Sport & Recreation Manager] regarding the following queries about Nightingale Avenue Pavilion:
 - Will the gardening group continue to have access during the building period?
 - What renewable energy systems will be included in the scheme?
 - Will there be an outside fountain for people to fill up bottles as discussed at planning?
 - Will there be a veranda?
- Progress: Response from Ian Ross:
 - Garden group can still access their area and we'll be seeing how we can keep the water supply going too.
 - Photovoltaics to be installed, good thermal installation and water reducing measures in showers and toilets
 - There will be an outside tap. Location to be confirmed.
 - There will be a veranda.